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Dear Chronicle Readers,

Thankyou everyone for helping us since I  sent out last
week’s COVID letter.  This week we have seen a drastic
decrease in the number of sick children onsite,  and it
means we have a chance to keep everyone as healthy
as possible.  I  am definitely joining you in wishing all
of this was over,  but in the meantime, we are dealing
with a sickness that seems to strike out of nowhere!

Thank you to the families and staff  who supported the
College photo days and the Year 2-12 Athletics
Carnival recently.  I  was so impressed with the
community spirit  and care taken in ensuring each
child achieved their best.  For some it  was tying a tie,
and others it  was f inishing a race.  They were amazing!    
I  especially loved watching the older children cheer
on the younger ones in their races,  and I  hope you will
be able to join us at future carnivals as I ’m sure your
children would enjoy the support (even if  they are a
bit embarrassed at your cheering)!

Well  done to the students who persevered through
formal exams over the last week as well .  I  hope you
can see the marks and feedback from teachers as
encouragement,  and I  encourage you to speak with
the teachers if  you want to f ind out ways to make the
most of your learning opportunities.

Lastly,  thank you to the people who helped at the
Mother’s Day stall .  It  was a great encouragement and
service to our families.

FROM THE PRINCIPAL

WEEK 4B, TERM 2

Sincerely

Mr Phil l ip Wilson
Principal



Mr Phill ip Wilson
PRINCIPAL

Phill ip Wilson
PRINCIPAL

"I encourage you

to speak with the

teachers if you

want to find out

ways to make the

most of your

learning

opportunities."

GIVE THANKS

Prayer Points

Good habits in our young
people as they learn every
day.

Our athletics carnival last Friday

Mothers and carers

PRAYER FOR



Empowering Year 11 students to drive safely and responsibly at the
Rotary Youth Driver Awareness (RYDA) workshops! From
understanding the impact of mindset on concentration to seeing
stopping distances at different speeds, our students gained valuable
insights into safe driving practices. They learned the importance of
personal responsibility and the need for constant awareness on the
road. Feel free to continue the conversation at home and explore
the wisdom shared. Well done to our students for their respectful
attitude throughout the sessions! 

Our Mother's Day Stall was a smashing success! We had an
incredible array of beautiful gifts, including handmade treasures
and locally sourced goodies. We hope all the amazing mothers
within our College felt cherished, and loved the gifts just as much
as your children loved picking them out for you. Thank you to all of
the parents who volunteered and helped make this stall happen,
from creating gift packs and setting up to running the stall and
assisting the students. Another big thank you to local businesses
Amy Beer Creative and Wattle and Wildflower and to students Zoe
and Lily who handmade some of the beautiful gifts.

Y E A R  1 1  L E A R N  A B O U T  D R I V E R  S A F E T Y

Students enjoyed a lovely concert at St. John's Anglican
Church on Thursday. They were captivated by the rich and
varied sounds played by Jacqueline Smith on the viola. They
also enjoyed compositions by Henri Casadesus, Vaughan
Williams, Jenna Cave and Rebecca Clarke. Jacqueline was
accompanied on piano by the talented Joanne Burrows, and
Kate Hodgson, who also played a solo performance by Liszt.
Thank you Mr Geoffrey Xeros for organising this special
excursion.

L U N C H T I M E  C O N C E R T  A T  S T .  J O H N ' S

M O T H E R ' S  D A Y  S T A L L  S U C C E S S

S E E  T H E  P H O T O S .  .  .  

Love, Laughter, and Nail Polish! Kindergarten hosted a delightful
Mother's Day Pamper Afternoon late last week - filled with sweet
moments, artsy creations, and quality time with our amazing Kindy
Mums. From indulging in the delicious afternoon tea to making
crafts together, Kindy showered their mums with love and even
painted their nails! What a lovely afternoon to celebrate the
extraordinary women who make our lives so special! 

M O T H E R ' S  D A Y  P A M P E R  A F T E R N O O N
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It's a year since the WWCC Primary team won the Riverina Da

Vinci Decathlon and the students are back preparing harder

than ever in anticipation of the regional competition scheduled

for Wednesday 7th June. Miss Brooke Scriven is leading the

student team through a series of training sessions with guest

tutors. A massive thank you to Mr Jordan Gill from Xeros

Piccolo Engineering who explained the terminology and the

Engineering challenge so well. Dr Lachlan Brown visited to

help mentor the teams art and poetry. The students analysed

poems and were inspired to respond creatively. We look

forward to hearing about the team's progress.

D A  V I N C I  D E C A T H L O N  2 0 2 3

The annual Ardlethan Art Show, in its fourth year and already a

cherished community tradition, has once again outdone itself, not

only in terms of attendance but also in creating an inclusive

platform for local talent. This year’s event was particularly special,

as it offered a platform for our student artists to showcase their

talents alongside some of the most skilled and established artists

in the Riverina.  

A kaleidoscope of creativity greeted attendees, with art pieces

that traversed a broad spectrum of styles and expressions. A

testament to the talent and artistic diversity in our region. As

stated by Secondary Art teacher, Mrs Martinez, "The chance to

display their work was more than just an exhibition opportunity

for our students; it was a profound learning experience.

Interaction with accomplished local artists offered them

invaluable insights and a vibrant exchange of ideas." 

Students' work collected commendable attention, with the judges

particularly praising their innovative approaches and excellent

technique, particularly as the youngest exhibitors. This positive

experience has led to the decision to dedicate a youth section in

next year's Ardlethan Art Show, a move that will further

encourage young artists to explore their creativity and gain

exposure.   

As we reflect on the successes of this year's Ardlethan Art Show,

we recognise this event as a celebration of creativity, a testament

to the strength of the community, and an affirmation of the

artistic potential amongst our local artists. Our students have

come back more inspired and passionate than ever!  

Thank you to Karen Wood (Advance Ardlethan) for the time and

effort you put into organising this event, and your encouragement

and support of our student entries. Special thanks to the amazing

judges, Dr Sam Bowker (Art Historian), Tim Kurylowicz (Eastern

Riverina Arts Executive Director), Ashleigh Adams (Eastern

Riverina Arts) and curator Yanni Johns.   

A big congratulations to Tahlia Scadden, Leo Wang, Ruhi Rao, Isla

Tokley, Grace Tokley and Shingram Satut for your hard work and

outstanding contributions to the exhibition.   

A R D L E T H A N  A R T



LOVIN' SPORT

T R A C E Y  G U N S O N  N E T B A L L

Recap of the Senior Girls Team's recent games:

Week 3
Monday vs. WWHS: We started off a bit rocky, but as the game
progressed, our defenders and shooters were on fire! Jo and
Claire were unstoppable, leading us to victory with a score of
31-19. Way to go, team! 
Tuesday vs. KHS: Despite feeling nervous about facing tough
competition, we gave it our all. Although we couldn't clinch the
win, we scored more goals in the second half and fought until
the end. KHS emerged as the stronger team with a final score of
39-16. We never back down! 
Week 4
Monday vs. Mt Austin: College dominated the game from the
outset but displayed great sportsmanship continuing to
encourage the opposition throughout. The teams' final score
was 52-5.

The girls received the best result the College has had for many
years in this competition, coming runners up in their pool.

Huge thanks to Coach Brendan Colvin for his expertise and
guidance! We couldn't have done it without you. And a special
shoutout to Mrs Johnson for her unwavering support and pride
in our conduct, win or lose. We are true champions both on and
off the court! 

2 - 1 2  A T H L E T I C S
Friday was a great day for our Years 2-12 Athletics Carnival! The

weather couldn't have been better! We're thrilled to have witnessed

the incredible enthusiasm and participation of our students, who

embraced the spirit of competition and enjoyment, and

demonstrated outstanding sportsmanship. It was great to see them

not only giving their all in the competitions but also actively

volunteering and cheering for their houses. There were lots of

personal bests and remarkable achievements that our students

should be very proud of. Stay tuned to see which house won!

S E E  T H E  P H O T O S .  .  .  
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In the pouring rain two weeks ago The Scots School Albury hosted

the Equestrian Interschool Challenge 2023 at the Albury Wodonga

Equestrian Centre. Milly Bennett, Year 12, participated and despite

the cold conditions enjoyed the competition. "It was great to see

every one giving it a go even though it was so cold and wet. I really

enjoy these events as I get to connect with friends who I only really

see at equestrian meets. I am looking forward to the next event

which is scheduled for Term 4." Milly came 10th in dressage but had

to retire from showjumping after her horse sustained an injury. We

wish her all the best for future competitions.

E Q U E S T R I A N  C H A L L E N G E  I N  A L B U R Y

LOVIN' SPORT

Secondary students had a wonderful day at the Far West Zone

Soccer Gala Day last week. They showed admirable behaviour and

played with high energy. Prayer huddles before and after the 15s

Boys' games were a highlight, thanking Jesus for their given abilities

and energy. They won four games and tied one, demonstrating their

unity and gratitude. The Open Girls' team faced challenges but

showed resilience, earning a 0-0 draw in their first game and

experiencing a great first half in their last game scoring 3-0 before

the opposition made a comeback in the second half, tying the game

3-3. The Open Boys team also had a day full of enthusiasm and

learning, with several players making significant contributions.

Thank you to Mr Forbes-Taber and Mr Hancock for driving them to

and from Parkes and for being a great encouragement, and to

Parkes Christian School for hosting the day. It was a great day of

soccer overall!

C S S A  S O C C E R  G A L A  D A Y

R E A D  T H E  F U L L  S T O R Y  A N D  S E E  T H E  P H O T O S .  .  .  

C S S A  S T A T E  V O L L E Y B A L L

A senior girls and mixed team
represented WWCC at the CSSA
State Volleyball Gala Day in Sydney
last week. Thank you to Mrs Johnson
and Mr Ward for coaching and
mentoring the teams. The students
had a fantastic time away together
and played some marvelous games.
Keep an eye on social media for a
full report and photos. Well done to
all our senior athletes who have had
so many opportunities to compete
recently!

S E E  T H E  P H O T O S .  .  .  
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AFFIRMATION

WELLBEING

EMPOWERMENT

Next week, I am hosting a webinar at the College called “Calming Teen Stress

and Anxiety” presented by parenting educator Maggie Dent. 

This is just one of a number of parent seminars offered at the aptly named

Common Sense Parenting website of Maggie Dent. I had heard from parents

last term a desire to attend one of these seminars but finding the time in a

busy schedule proved too much of a barrier. The solution was to turn it into an

event, scheduled into the calendar, joining other parents on the journey, and

enjoying a cup of tea and some supper. 

And so I would like to invite you to come along and join in with this event.

Learn with other parents in our College community how to resource our

teenagers for challenging times. This might be your own teenager, or the

adolescents you teach!

To register for this event and access all the great resources in the participant

area online, this would normally cost $30. As a College sponsored event, you

can register for $15 and join with other parents or teachers to share the

experience of Maggie Dent’s webinar. Teens 14+ are welcome, and the

registration is per family, so if mum, dad and teenager attend, this is the one

cost: $15. 

Parent Seminar Event:Parent Seminar Event:  


Maggie Dent’s ‘Calming Teen Stress and Anxiety'Maggie Dent’s ‘Calming Teen Stress and Anxiety'

Take a look at the flyer on the next page and reserve your
spot through the College Office: 6923 8888.

To get in touch with the College Counsellor
phone the College on 6923 8888 or email :  g.mclean@wwcc.nsw.edu.au

https://commonsenseparenting.com.au/courses/category/Courses
https://www.esafety.gov.au/parents/webinars




AROUND THE COLLEGE



https://www.wwcc.nsw.edu.au/college-employment


ForFor          TheThe  
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Connect online and discover meeting times and more with the following church communities:

https://www.saintandrews.net.au/
https://livingwaterwagga.org.au/
https://www.generocitychurch.com.au/
https://www.salvationarmy.org.au/wagga/
http://www.unlimitedcrc.com.au/
https://cfwagga.org.au/
https://www.wwbc.org.au/
https://www.waggaevchurch.org.au/
https://swac.church/
https://waggachurchofchrist.org.au/
https://waggaunitingchurch.org/
https://www.waggaanglican.org.au/
https://staidanswagga.org.au/
https://waggawagga.adventist.org.au/
https://www.togetherchurch.org/

